HOUSE, JASON

From: GRAMS, PAM

Sent: Thursday, April 02, 2020 3:16 PM

To: Centerville Wastewater

Cc: Ruark, Becky; STARKS, GARY; HOUSE, JASON

Subject: RE: Centerville WWTP -- Phosphorus Project per Permit Schedule of Compliance //
IN0022535 // Wayne Co.

Jeff,

Thank you, we are all doing ok so far.

As far as any formal extension on the construction permit application due date: since that compliance schedule to meet
phosphorus is set in the permit, a formal extension cannot be granted. But we understand your concern and will use
discretion as far as any further action in light of potential impacts from COVID-19, giving you additional time. But we do
expect the Town to make their best effort to comply. | have noted in my file, regarding your schedule, that you may be
delayed in getting the application in to IDEM. Please do send me a progress report by the next scheduled date of 6/1/20
to let me know how you are progressing with the application.

Also, as an FYI, the State has recently released an IDEM Policy Document (found in the link below) regarding
noncompliance and discretion when evaluating any issues.

https://www.in.gov/idem/files/coronavirus enforcement discretion.pdf

If you have any questions, please let me know.

Regards and stay safe,
Pam

Coping with COVID-19:

e Indiana State Dept. of Health (ISDH) COVID-19 Call Center: Call 877-826-0011 (open 24/7)

* Anthem NurseLine: Call 800-337-4770 or visit the Anthem NurseLine online for a FREE symptom screening.
Available to anyone with an Anthem health plan (this includes State of IN employees)

* Anthem Employee Assistance Program (EAP): Available to ALL state employees and adults in household
regardless of health plan participation. Call 800-223-7723 or visit anthemeap.com (enter State of Indiana) for
crisis counseling, help finding child/elder care, legal/financial consultation and much more.

Pam Grams

Senior Environmental Manager

Compliance Data Section, Office of Water Quality

Indiana Department of Environmental Management (IDEM)
100 North Senate Ave

Indianapolis, IN 46204

317.232.8651

pgrams@idem.in.gov

From: Centerville Wastewater [mailto:centervillewastewater@gmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, April 1, 2020 4:17 PM



To: GRAMS, PAM <PGRAMS@idem.IN.gov>
Subject: Phosphorus Project

**** This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or click links from
unknown senders or unexpected email. ****

Good Afternoon Pam,
I hope all is going well for you, your family and colleagues. We are doing
well so far.

[ am asking for a 60 or 90 day extension on construction permit
application on our phosphorus project. I might not need the extension but I
did not want to wait to the last minute to ask. The reason asking is the stay
home order. The company I am working with are working from home and
as you know production does slow down. I do not believe this will impact
the completion of the project of March 1, 2022.

Thank you,

Jeff Lohmoeller



